
30 5th December. 1906

To the Honourable Speaker of the Senate:

The Joint Librarians of Parliament have the honour to report as follows :

—

The shortness of the recess necessarily prevented any accumulation of business.

The various departments of the Library have been supplied as far as possible with

books and pamphlets issued siflce the close of the last session.

Efforts have been made to find convenient shelf-space for some overcrowded sec-

tions ; and the need for the expected improvements has become more than ever obvious.

Considerable expenditure was called for to supply the Revised Statutes of the

various States of the American Union. When the new edition of the Revised Statut€S

of Canada is issued, the Librarians will no doubt be in a position to exchange the

volumes for similar publications. Application has been made to the Printing Com-
mittee for an order for a sufficient number of copies to supply the Library exchanges.

The catalogue of French works on politics, political economy, social science, hav-

ing become obsolete with time, a new one was begun during the last session and com-

pleted during recess. It is now in the press. This part of the catalogue has been

made, according to the most recent methods and in its numerous sections will be found
works on political science, social economy, sociology, finance, social science and kind-

red subjects.

As Members of Parliament are well aware, people in foreign countries, especially

in Europe, take more and more interest in the discussions raised years ago and kept

up ever since, on the relations of capital and labour, on socialism, on the dangers of

trusts, cartells, &c. The most recent remarkable works on those subjects have been
secured and are to be found in the Library.

During September last, a very important congress, that of the Americanistes, was
held in Quebec. Among their transactions, important papers were read on the man-
ners, customs, and folklore of the aborigines of our continent. Arrangements have
been made to add those valuable contributions to the Library.

Owing to the pressure of business and the preoccupation of Members, it has not

been found convenient for several sessions to get more than one meeting of the Joint

Committee; and the Sub-Committee of Audit have been for the same reasons irregu-

lar. As the duties of the Sub-Committee of Audit are minute and troublesome, and
are in any case superfluous in view of constant supervision of the Auditor General,

the Librarians will hereafter, unless otherwise ordered, report direct to the Commit-
tee, in detail, as to the expenditure for the purchase of books, in the form hitherto

followed. In the meantime they submit herewith, for the information of the House, a

tabulated and classified statement of the purchases made during the past three seasons.

The annual catalogue of the books purchased during the year will be begun at the

usual time and presented during the session.

The list of donations is appended as usual.

All of which is respectfully submitted.

A. D. DeCELLES, G.L.,

MARTIN J. GRIFFIN, P.L.


